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The Department of State released today Foreign Relations of the United
States, 1977–1980, Volume XXII, Southeast Asia and the Pacific.

This volume is part of a Foreign Relations subseries that documents the most
important foreign policy issues of the Jimmy Carter administration. The focus
of this volume is on the administration’s largely reactive policy towards the
countries in Southeast Asia, as well as substantial documentation on refugee
policy and narcotics trafficking, which were important regional issues.

The volume documents the Carter administration’s efforts to normalize
relations with Vietnam, the Sino-Vietnamese War, and the Vietnamese invasion
of Kampuchea, which led to a refugee crisis in the region; high-level
meetings with officials from Australia and New Zealand, including discussions
about nuclear proliferation; the establishment of U.S. relations with newly
independent Pacific island nations; base negotiations with the Philippines;
narcotics trafficking in the Golden Triangle; and the desire of most
countries in the region to be a higher U.S. foreign policy priority than they
were.

This compilation was compiled and edited by David P. Nickles and Melissa Jane
Taylor. The volume and this press release are available on the Office of the
Historian website at
https://history.state.gov/historicaldocuments/frus1977-80v22.  Copies of the
volume will be available for purchase from the U.S. Government Publishing
Office online at http://bookstore.gpo.gov (GPO S/N 044-000-02691-1; ISBN
978-0-16-094207-5), or by calling toll-free 1-866-512-1800 (D.C. area
202-512-1800). For further information, contact history@state.gov.
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